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Saint Mary's College Alumnae Club

2011/2012 Annual Planning Report
General Overview

Dear Club President/Contact Area Representative:

This document is intended to be a planning guide as well as a tool to review past activities for your area Alumnae Club.   The Annual Planning Report is divided into four distinct areas (Organizational Structure, Club Programming, Communications, and Finances) to help you think about the ways in which your club works.  

This document has been created using Microsoft Word Forms, you can fill it out electronically and submit it to the Alumnae Office via email.  We encourage you to complete the form with input from your other officers/board. It might be helpful to also print this document for your club records and share it with your board.  Your Alumnae Board liaison can also provide ideas and suggestions as you think about your club’s plans.
The Annual Planning Report not only helps your club reflect on the year and plan for next, it also helps the Alumnae Relations Office to identify areas where they can better support you.  If you have any questions about completing this document, contact the Alumnae Relations Office.  Please complete the report and send electronically to the Alumnae Relations Office by August 30, 2012.
Organizational Structure
Explanation: 

The organizational structure of SMC alumnae clubs varies significantly from club to club.  According to the Standards for Alumnae Clubs, each club should have at least two officer positions.  The position description for each officer and the terms of office should be listed in your club’s bylaws.   Reviewing the organizational structure of your club will help you define roles and expectations for club leadership.

Structural Review of 2011-2012:
Club Officers/Board Members
/Committee Chairs

Name:         Position:       Class Year:        Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:        Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Name:         Position:       Class Year:       Start Date:       End of Term:       
Helpful Hints:

· Some clubs have found it helpful to use a Board of Directors style structure where various members of the club have an active role in decision making.  This can be helpful to share club responsibilities.

· Engage your young alum as committee chairs then mentor them into officer positions.

· When leadership changes, try having a shadowing period where the president-elect will attend meetings and make plans with the current president.
Ideas for 2013:
    
Club Programming

Explanation: 

One of the primary purposes of SMC alumnae clubs is to bring alumnae together.  Club events are great ways to meet friends in your area, share experiences, and learn about what is happening at the college.  The Standards for Alumnae Clubs require that each club meet at least once a year.  The Alumnae Relations Office loves to share tips with clubs, if you have a particularly successful event you would like to share with other clubs, please let your Alumnae Board Liaison or the Alumnae Office know.

Programming Review of 2011-2012:

Possible Events (Double click on Student Send Off for drop down box of ideas.)   FORMDROPDOWN 
  

	Type of Event & Date
	Frequency of Event
	Positive Elements
	Challenges

	
	
	
	


	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     

	     

	     
	     
	     



Helpful Hints: 

· Don’t over do it!  Some of the most successful events cost the least and require the least amount of effort from club leadership.  Try meeting at a local restaurant for dinner, happy hour, or coffee.

· Clubs need only have one event per year; please do not feel obligated to have weekly or monthly events.  Start with a simple Student Send Off in August.

· Combine events to encourage participation; for example, try having a Founder’s Day event combined with mass, or a spring luncheon combined with a club business meeting.

Ideas for 2012:

     
Communications

Explanation:  

Clubs should formally communicate with alumnae at least once a year. This provides alumnae with news of Saint Mary’s College today and keeps them connected to the College and fellow alumnae. It is also important that club leaders complete and return required forms provided in the Club Leader Toolkit.  Your feedback provides the Alumnae Association with important information to help all clubs understand what’s working and to share new ideas.

Club Communications Review of 2011-2012:
Indicate the primary method of communication with club alumnae

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Email Distribution List

 FORMCHECKBOX 
E-Newsletter

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Traditional Newsletter

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Dues Solicitation


 FORMCHECKBOX 
Event Invitation

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Telephone Tree


 FORMCHECKBOX 
Other
If other, please provide explanation.      
Total number of mailings this year (including event invitations):      
Estimate of mailing cost (one time):      
What is your club’s mailing strategy? (i.e., do you send mail to everyone or to dues paying members only, etc.):       
Does your club maintain a website?  FORMCHECKBOX 
Yes 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
No
If no, please explain hurdles/concerns with using this type of technology.      
Which forms, if any, of written submissions do you send to the Alumnae Relations Office?
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Club Activity Report
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Annual Planning Report
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Club News for the Courier


 FORMCHECKBOX 
Other
If other, please provide additional details.      
Helpful Hints:

· Use your club demographic report or survey club members to determine club’s primary communication method. Typically, the younger alumnae are more comfortable with electronic communications.
· Many clubs employ a dual strategy; electronic communication to all alumnae with email and formal mail to those without.

· Cost of one mailing should not use up your treasury; it may be necessary to target mailings. For example, zip codes tied to an event location; newsletters or directories to dues paying members as an incentive to support the club.

· If the return on your mailing is less than 2%, the mailing may not be effective or cost efficient.

Ideas for 2013:
     
Finances

Explanation: 

It is a reality; money is needed for communication, event planning and College support. Therefore, all clubs should establish a club treasury and this is best accomplished by a dues structure and regular collection of dues either at events or through a mail solicitation. Clubs must cover all expenses related to activities and operations; thus, this must be considered when planning an event. All Clubs are encouraged to support the College (Annual Fund, club scholarship or financial award, etc.) as this assures young women can benefit from the same educational experience.  Please note however, to count as a contributor to the College, an alumna must submit her own check made out to the College, although the Club may also collect and transmit the checks to the College.
Financial Review of 2011-2012:  

Current treasury value:      
Signers on Account:      
Account Bank:      
Dues amount:      
If you have a tiered structure based on graduation date, please provide details:      
During the past year, how many recent grads presented a card for free first year membership?      
EIN number:      
(Banks often require an EIN (Employer Identification Number) to open a checking or savings account in an organization’s name.  Use federal form SS-4 to establish an identification number for your club, this does not provide tax exempt status.)

Indicate the type of financial support your club provided to Saint Mary’s College

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Annual Fund


 FORMCHECKBOX 
Club Scholarship

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Club Financial Award


 FORMCHECKBOX 
Alumnae Memorial Scholarship

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Student Emergency Fund

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Other

If other, please provide information about type of fund.       

Amount of College financial support:      
If your club has provided financial support to any other agency or local charity please indicate the name of the beneficiary.      
Amount:      
Helpful Hints:

· Provide alumnae with an “explanation” of where their dues go, including scholarship, if appropriate.

· Often, banks will waive account fees with an affidavit from the Alumnae Relations office attesting to the non-profit status of our alumnae clubs. (Note, the IRS does not recognize alumnae clubs as tax exempt.)

· Along with dues solicitation, provide an opportunity for additional donation to support the College; provide specific information about where those dollars will go (e.g., club scholarship, Annual Fund, etc.).

· When planning a major event, solicit donations of goods and services from local businesses, particularly when there is an alumnae connection.

Ideas for 2013:
     
� Please denote key contact





